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While some level of trust in Corporate America is slowly being restored, it is a tenuous movement.  However, there is more pressure than ever to do the right thing.  It is being fueled by a dramatic shift in consumer and shareholder expectations.  To satisfy, companies must go beyond the business of simply making money.  Stakeholders are demanding proof of honesty, transparency and good intentions.  According to the 2010 Edelman Trust Barometer, the name of the game has changed with a shift that requires a multi-dimensional approach to building trust.

In 2006, companies generated trust by providing good quality products and attending to customer needs.  But, in 2010, Edelman reports that honest and transparent practices shot to the top the list of essential factors that stakeholders crave.  These ratings were tied with those related to company trustworthiness. Here’s the clencher:  Interest in financial performance sank from a #3 priority to rock bottom on the list. Stakeholders are intensely focused on how money is made, rather than on how much.    
More than that, there is a passionate desire for business to play a proactive role in our society.  Companies that join forces with non-profit, non-governmental groups (NGO’s) will enhance their reputations simply by partnering with NGO’s - which are now viewed by the public as the most trusted sources of responsible community action.

When asked about other factors could restore trust in American enterprise, almost 90% of Edelman’s respondents insisted that non-performers be fired.  That means greater accountability for CEO’s.  Respondents also wanted to see a reduction in pay gaps between senior executives and regular workers.  That sentiment seems to be part of a larger trend where nearly 72% of the survey participants wanted to see employees treated well.  

Qualifications for spokespersons have changed this year, too.  The Edelman analysis revealed that even innocent CEO’s have not fully recovered the credibility that was damaged significantly by the bank bail-outs and Wall Street scandals.  While it may be unfair to paint all with a broad brush, only about 40% of the survey participants were willing to trust top officials with communiqués.   Instead, the most believable spokespersons are those from the academic world or experts in their fields.

The shift in values by stakeholders points to a need for companies to change the way that they build their reputations.  A warm fuzzy PR program won’t cut the mustard and neither will impressive profits.  This means companies must take a hard look at their organization’s culture to ensure that they are hiring for and fostering character traits such as forthrightness.  Not only that, but companies must broaden their focus beyond a myopic shareholder perspective to how stakeholders in general are affected by their business practices.  Finally, it means collaborating with outside experts and NGO’s to promote general good for our society.  
It’s not the same old game any more and that is a refreshing change.  
